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There will be a short time spent on official business and then the 
chance to buy/swap/chat/display.  Please bring along a few pages from 
your collection for display – there will be no formal competition but it’s 
always good to see gems from another collection and to see how different 
members choose to display their material.  So please come and please 
bring something along to share with the members. 

 
 

LIBRARY REPORT                 Alastair Walter 
 
Translations Project 
 
 The library holds hundreds of articles in various foreign languages.  
Fortunately many of these are translated into English, but this still leaves a 
substantial amount of material that I cannot read, including many French 
and German articles, plus the Dutch and German newsletters which we 
receive as they are published. 
 
 So, I am looking for members who would be willing to translate 
some of these items as and when they have the time.  All associated costs 
such as postage, copying etc. would of course be paid by the Society.   
 
 I would be very pleased to hear from any member who thinks they 
might be able to help with translations from any language. 
 
WHAT IS IT?      

The item shown on the right was recently sold on 
eBay.  It looks like a stamp, but without any 
country indicated and no “currency”.  The 
inscription “POKO” (“POKO” stands for “Porto 
Kontroll”) is consistent with the POKO-style letters 
of the “MS” perfin, as is the cut top and bottom 
edges of the stamp.  Such stamps were perforated 
by the Michelius stamp vending machines.   The 
stamp is a bright orange on toned white paper and 
has no gum. 

The item could be a significant piece of perfin history, and this is also 
suggested by the final selling price of US$231!   Can any member provide 
more information on this piece? 
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